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Chronicles

s the pandemic has slowed down, the 

parish is once again paving its way to Anormalcy. Our parish is a welcoming 

community where the diverse gifts of each are 

brought together in the spirit to produce a vibrant 

congregation sharing God's love for one another 

and the world. Our 23 communities and nearly 100 

clusters are reviving, thanks to the abilities and 

support of the community animators and members, 

who strengthen it with their physical presence. 

The different cells have started working hard, 

walking faithfully, growing in unison and drawing 

closer to one another and Christ. Meeting and 

greeting the faithful soon after the Eucharist gives 

one a joyful opportunity to  get  to  know  and  

interact. 

It was just last year in June 2021 that Fr. Glasten 

and I joined the Salvation parish clergy team of 

Fr. John, Fr. Leslie and Fr. Joel. A year has passed so 

quickly bringing in the new academic year. Even 

before we could get to know one another and the 

history of the parish; Fr. Leslie and Fr. Joel had to 

move to other parishes leaving the baton in our 

hands. They were strong pillars who were familiar 

with the parishioners and the 

specifics of the parish. Our 

clergy team misses them for the 

support and enthusiasm they 

brought to the ministry. In the 

beginning August 2022, Fr. Joel 

Pinto and Fr. Joseph Pimenta 

have joined the parish family 

adding to the clergy team new vigour and strength. 

Sadly, they missed the Vianney day celebration 

hosted by the parishioners. Children, youth and 

elders felicitated the clergy with flowers, spiritual 

bouquets and cards. The time of fellowship 

including the cultural program by the various 

groups and the delicious afternoon meal brought us 

priests' great joy. 

Our parish responded well to the Holy Father's 

call towards the synodal Journey in which the 

whole church is engaged. We move ahead in our 

parish with the synod theme of communion, 

participation and mission. The parish team did a 

good job of collating the responses that came from 

participants from various walks of life. Further, 

with all the responses from the parishes, the 



importance. In the near future, the family 

apostolate (cell), which had slowed down because 

of the pandemic, will need to be gradually 

revamped.

The children's Mass and Catechism classes 

have commenced and are taking shape. Youth are 

still to show their presence at church in large 

numbers. The lockdown period is over and we need 

to return to the Sunday Eucharist to get connected 

with Christ's Eternal sacrifice. With the help of the 

PYAT, we are hopeful to soon meet the vibrant, 

enthusiastic youth in their respective communities. 

The initial meetings have begun displaying a good 

start. The PPC and steering committee members are 

doing their best to ensure that families attend the 

community and cluster meetings in order to foster 

stronger ties and a sense of community that will 

enhance relationships and spread love and life. All 

community and cluster events must include a 

special place for the young and the old. Celebration 

of the “building or Wadi patron feast” termed 

cluster celebration are very motivating events. This 

annual celebration can be further enhanced by 

regular monthly cluster gatherings to share the joys 

and suffering of one another around the scriptures. 

It is the community of communities that will bring 

meaning to our Christian life and that is what we 

strive for. Rudolf Steiner has a beautiful description 

of healthy spiritual life “A healthy spiritual-social 

life is found only, when in the mirror of each soul the 

whole community finds its reflection, and when in 

the whole community the virtue of each one is 

living.” 

Let us all as one Christian body work towards a 

community where the needs of the individual 

and the needs of the group are addressed and 

met. This will be possible when we all ensure 

that the Small Christian Community spirit is 

strengthened through all the parish, community 

and cluster events. 

May God bless you all!

Fr. Calistus Fernandes
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Archdiocesan synod was held at the Seminary on

2nd - 3rd June and the national synod was held at 
th th

Bengaluru from 26  to 28  July 2022. 

The Holy Week and Easter enthusiasm, as well as 

a few significant feasts like Pentecost, the Holy 

Trinity, and Corpus Christi, helped us all to get 

rejuvenated over April and May. The celebration 

of the church cross and the Rosary around the 

crosses in the communities throughout May 

were joyful occasions that drew the faithful 

together. On Laity Sunday the faithful were 

reminded and briefed on the variety of ministries 

through which individuals can live out their 

baptismal call. The lectors, cantors, altar servers, 

and altar care ministry make the liturgies alive 

and meaningful; some others reach out to the 

needy the downtrodden the sick the less 

privileged by joining the SVP or senior care; 

still, others extend support to the wider world 

to witness God's love in building bridges with 

the socio-political world creating communal 

harmony, join the BCS, Inter-religious dialogue cell, 

civic and political cell. Some participate in prayer 

groups and Bible study, and others work with the 

parish children and youth. God's boundless love 

for us is what we are called to share with the 

world. There is immense power when a group of 

people with similar interests come together to 

work towards a common goal by using their 

talents for the greater glory of God. 

A World Day for Grandparents and the Elderly was 

observed on July 24 in the church and was well 

appreciated. Children in the community were given 

an opportunity to strengthen family ties by 

reaching out to the elderly and remembering their 

contributions to society. On Sunday, July 31, in 

observance of the feast of St. Joaquim and Anna, 

communities had the chance to revitalise the sense 

of family bonds and togetherness through the zonal 

celebrations of parent's day. Given that families 

built on a solid marriage constitute a domestic 

church, fostering stronger family relations through 

various church efforts needs to be given 
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he Church of God is convoked in Synod. 

With this convocation, Pope Francis has Tinvited the whole Church to question itself 

on synodality: a decisive theme for the life and 

mission of the Church. 

The fundamental  quest ion guiding this 

consultation of the People of God is: A synodal 

Church, in announcing the Gospel 'journeys together': 

How is this 'journeying together' happening today in 

your particular Church? What steps does the Spirit 

invite us to take in order to grow in our 'journeying 

together'? 

At our Parish, the Synodal Journey was taken 

forward through interactions between the Priests, 

Religious and the Lay Faithful at various levels – 

The PPC, The SCC's, Cells and Associations 

(Renewal Seminar with Bishop BartholBaretto) as 

well as through individual feedback. The Synodal 

Core Team was formed comprising Fr. Calistus 

Fernandes, Benedict Mascarenhas, Sr. Victoria 

Gonsalves, Magdalene Mendes, Ryan Fernandes & 

Craig D'Souza in order to facilitate the process and 

collate the findings. The Sessions involving the 

PPC, SCC's, Cells and Associations focussed more 

on  Group Discussions and collation of the 

feedback and suggestions. In order to also get 

individual feedback, so that no one is left out 

(which is the important objective of the Synod), 

online questionnaire was set up using Google 

Forms. For those not conversant with Google 

Forms, a printed questionnaire was also 

simultaneously made available, so that anyone 

wishing to participate had an opportunity to do so. 

About 175-200 participants from our Parish got 

themselves involved in the process; considering 

some overlap of members across different groups 

and not including those who may have sent their 

feedback directly to the Archdiocese. The 

SYNOD 2021-23
For a Synodal Church: Communion |Participation | Mission

(Report on the Synodal Journey of Church of Our Lady of Salvation, Dadar)

individual feedback comprised 65 Parishioners of 

which 47 were female and 18 male participants. Out 

of these individual participants, there were 6 

school/college students, 33 working parishioners, 

12 home-makers and 14 Retired parishioners, thus 

providing a reasonable representation of the 

demographics. The feedback covered 20 different 

questions on the overall aspect of journeying 

together including areas of listening, speaking out, 

teamwork and co-responsibility, celebration and 

participation to list a few. The questions focussed on 

assessing the current situation as well as 

suggestions for going forward in these areas.

At an overall level, while reasonable satisfaction 

was expressed in various ways regarding the 

journeying together in our parish, some needs were 

expressed in terms of listening with empathy in a 

non-judgemental manner, ability to speak out 

without be ing misunderstood,   greater  

involvement of the clergy and religious in the lives, 

concerns and expectations of the lay faithful as well 

as greater involvement of the lay faithful as 

collaborators in this 'journeying together' through 

participation in various activities, getting involved 

in Cells and Associations, SCC's and Clusters to 

make the Parish more vibrant, participative and 

well represented.

Our Parish has submitted a 37-page detailed report 

covering Verbatims as well as Outcomes of the 

various Group Discussions to the Archdiocese for 

further deliberations at the Archdiocesan level. The 

next steps would involve further deliberations at 

various levels in order to understand and 

implement the suggestions - both at a Parish Level 

and the Church at an overall level.

Benedict Mascarenhas

(Synod Core Team Coordinator)
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n 24th March 2022, all the families of 

the St Augustine Community came Otogether to celebrate the evening Mass 

of the Divine Mercy, which was followed by a 

warm and lovely get-together arranged at the 

Seva Kendra Hall. There were more games 

played by the youth of the community, followed 

by a quiz as well as Lucky Draw prizes.  The 

evening ended with music and dinner arranged 

for the community members.

The event started with our comperes for the 

evening, Trini Dsouza and Kim Dsouza praying 

for our Community in the presence of Fr. Calistus 

Fernandes, our Parish Priest. 

Th is  was  fo l lowed by a  dance  march 

choreographed and executed by Trini, who got 

the crowd active and alive, after which came a 

small snack break that only got us ready for the 

rest of the fun which was in store for us. We 

Thank Fr. Calistus for permitting and being 

present for the celebration, our comperes for 

taking us through such a lovely evening, and lastly 

the Core Members for making all this possible.

This was a very special event, not only because it 

was Easter but also because it was held after we 

had all dealt with the Pandemic.

CELEBRATING EASTER 

WITH THE COMMUNITY 
"The greatness of a community is most accurately measured by the compassionate actions of its members." 

– Coretta Scott King

The highlights of the evening were the games 

arranged by Shamira Dsouza and team which 

included 'Connect the Eggs', 'Pass the Baton' &  

'Link the Monkey', to name a few.  This was 

carefully arranged considering all age groups 

in mind, with the groups segregated randomly 

and all community members who were equally 

involved had a lot of fun.   After meeting online 

for the past so many months, this was a very 

nice way of getting the whole community to 

come together, celebrate and to enjoy.

Marilyn D'souza

St. Augustine Community
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he Legion of Mary, along with Holy 

Family Hospital (Bandra W) organized a 
thT“Blood Donation Drive” on 10  April 2022, 

from 8:00 am to 1:00 pm in the Parish Hall.

The Legionaries organize this drive every 

year during the season of Lent. However, this 

time it was different as Coronavirus halted all 

the selfless service of the Legion of Mary. After a 

gap of 2 years this blood drive was planned 

and executed. 

Initially, there was an uncertainty about the 

turnout of donors but an amazing response was 

received from our parishioners. The drive which 

was held on Palm Sunday saw 78 persons 

registering themselves.

The Blood donation procedure included a 

basic health screening to filter out the people 

who were eligible to donate blood. As they 

say, “Every donor is a Life saver” and thus, we 

had 57 of them. A snack and a Certificate of 

Appreciation was given to each donor. Their 

donor  cards  will  also  be  handed  out  shortly.

This entire event was a success and we 

hope that the “Spirit of Giving willingly” still 

lives on. Although the Covid -19 pandemic 

downed our spirits, we still believe there still is 

HOPE in humanity. 

BLOOD DONATION DRIVE IN 

THE NEW NORMAL

The hospital staff which included doctors and 

nurses were grateful to see such a good turnout 

and this gave us Legionaries a big sense of 

satisfaction as we aspire to serve people with 

Mother Mary as our guide. It was encouraging to 

see a good number of young adults coming 

forward and donating blood. Our very own 

priests donated blood as well. 

A 'thank you' goes out to Fr. Calistus Fernandes 

and our Spiritual Director Fr. John Rumao for their 

unending support. We would  also like to thank 

our Parishioners and the Staff of Holy Family 

Hospital for collectively making this possible. 

Most of all, we are grateful for the  blessings and 

graces by Our Lady of Salvation.

         (This entire drive was conducted following social 

distancing and the necessary protocols were taken.)

Legion of Mary 

Dadar
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he Senior Citizens' Group [SCG] 
thorganized a Lenten Recollection on 8  TApril 2022 for all elders of our Parish. We 

had as many as 44 participants. The theme of the 

recollection was the Parable of the Prodigal Son 

which was related to the times we live in and 

examined anew in the context of the Pandemic 

and  its  aftermath.

Under Fr. Joel's able guidance and direction, we 

had a very fruitful and meaningful interactive 

session. The participants were divided into 4 

groups and they grappled with the theme related 

issues presented to them in the form of a few 

pertinent questions. Group leaders collated the 

answers which were then summed up and 

commented upon by Fr. Joel. Apart from this 

significant component of the Recollection, there 

were hymns, Prayer of the Faithful and 

Benediction.

The Recollection turned out to be a beautiful 

and memorable Jesus experience, much 

appreciated  by  one  and  all.

Senior Citizens' Group

LENTEN RECOLLECTION

EASTER  FIESTA

The Easter Fiesta was indeed a celebration. It was 
rd

held on the 23  April 2022 and the participants 

were a pretty large group of 73. It was held in the 

Seva Kendra Hall.

This was a joyous event full of fun and laughter. 

Seniors met friends after a long break and 

could catch up on family news and developments. 

They loved the music and enjoyed the sing-song 

session with solo and group performances. The 

action packed programme had a place for 

exciting games and a snack break too! And of 

course, there was the much awaited Housie, 

which is an all time favourite with our seniors and 

was conducted by our Spiritual Director Fr. Leslie 

Almeida with aplomb.

Mention must be made of the Special Blessing at 

the hands of our Parish Priest Fr. Calistus 

Fernandes bestowed on all of us which was 

the highlight of our celebration. It meant so 

much  to  our  elders  and  was  devoutly  received.

Easter Fiesta, all said and done, was a reminder to 

us that we are indeed an Easter People and Alleluia 

is our song.

Marina Pinto. 

President, [SCG]
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he SVP family of Our Parish comprising of 

SVP adopted families & SVP members Twent on to Farry's Resort, Gorai on 7th 

May, 2022  for Our Annual Picnic, a much needed 

break  from  Covid  that  forced  hiatus  of  2 years. 

The Annual picnic is a much looked forward 

outing for the adopted families (aged between 12 

to 80) as it is a day of fun activities and sumptuous 

meals, thanks to the generosity of the parishioners 

and well wishers' contribution at the Charity 

Drive.

A bus ferried the picnickers from Salvation 

Church, Dadar at 7 am to Farry's Resort. The 

journey began with a Prayer followed by a sing 

along. Energies were replenished by Chutney 

Sandwich  &  Frooti  along  the  way. 

On reaching the Venue a steaming hot buffet 

breakfast of Egg burji, poha, bread-butter-jam & 

tea awaited the picnickers. 

The Resort owner (our very own ex-dadarite) 

ensured that the families enjoyed the best meals 

and stay. Even permitting the use of the swimming 

pool, which both the young & not so young 

splashed in after breakfast. The sprinkler/ rain 

dance zone was an added bonus to shake a leg. A 

short trek to the nearby beach had the daring ones 

enjoy the water sports activities followed by a 

round of Gorai's famous golgappas for all.  

GOING BACK TO NORMAL 

BY GOD'S GRACE

A quick shower to wash away the sand & salt and 

the families were ready for a series of tele games in 

the spacious lawn. Of course, after their batteries 

were charged with chivda& soft drinks. 

The activities worked up an appetite which was 

well fed by the buffet lunch comprising rice, dal, 

chappatti, chicken, fish, pickle, vegetable, salad 

and papad, topped with ice cream. 

Too stuffed for any strenuous activity, a game 

of housie kept everyone occupied. Prizes were 

won for all games as well as for spot prizes. All 

day long music was provided by an enthusiastic 

family member who carried along speakers and 

a  pen  drive  of  the  choicest  songs.

Time to hit the roads back home before the 

traffic, but not before a scrumptious snack of 

hot  tea  &  crispy  kandabhajias. 

It was good to see the families enjoy themselves.

Judith Monteiro, SVP
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SPECTRUM 2022, stood to be a momentous camp 

after a considerable time. As COVID hit, stalling 

activities that could be prolific, SPECTRUM meant 

to be a breakthrough at an enormous length. 

Though organized for a short duration from May 

2nd to May 15th and for kids from std 4th to std 

10th, the whole agenda was to make it as equal and 

fun throughout the timespan with some 

extracurricular activities and games.

Building relationships, developing life skills, an 

avenue for competency, an in-depth growth in 

learning child-abuse and leadership was added as 

a new background to 'curricular' in games and 

activities.

Mathew 19:14 aptly says FOR THE KINGDOM 

OF HEAVEN BELONGS TO SUCH AS THESE. 

As the camp consisted of 49 childrens and were 

divided in 2 teams that is, Nightfuries and 

SPECTRUM 2022

Exterminators. The battle was truly played in 

right spirit and mindsets were as far as Einstein's. 

It stood to be a grand success with 'Halloween' 

as the theme, giving out some spooky yet fun 

vibes  along  with  a  Jam  Session  at  the  end.

The camp ended with a picnic to Pinewood 

Resort, Karjat, which consisted activities and 

'play in and by the pool' that did radiate joy 

among the children. Fr. Joel's Guidance and 

help throughout the camp made it fruitful and 

meaningful for everyone involved.

On behalf of PYC, we wish him good luck in all his 

endeavors as we bid farewell to a vibrant priest 

shortly.

- Jason Mendes
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he members of the Legion of Mary 
thorganized their annual picnic on the 11  0f 

June 2022.  Seventeen legionaries T
belonging to two groups along with juniors and a 

few family members, set off early in the morning 
th on the 11 of June to Farry's Resort at Gorai beach in 

a bus especially arranged for the picnic.

After reciting the rosary and singing a few hymns 

in honour of our Blessed Mother, the legionaries 

were treated to tea and sandwiches in the bus to 

fortify them for the long bus ride. 

The pleasant weather and the slight drizzle added 

to the happy picnic atmosphere when they reached 

Gorai where they were served breakfast and more 

ANNUAL PICNIC – LEGION OF MARY
tea. Some of the members enjoyed themselves in 

the pool while others took a stroll along the beach. 

The pre-lunch session included a sing-song in 

which everyone joined enthusiastically as well as 

several hilarious games like “How's yours?” and 

“advertisement” which were enjoyed by all. 

After a hearty lunch, more games including the all-

time favourite “Housie” kept the legionaries and 

their guests happy and occupied. A dancing 

session added to the fun.

The legionaries left the resort after an early tea. 

After praying and asking our Blessed Mother to 

help them reach back home safely, the bus started 

off with the sound of joyful singing. Snacks and 

soft drinks were served to keep 

up their energy during the long 

tiring trip back home

The picnickers reached home 

tired but happy after having 

spent a wonderful day together.

The picnic was a welcome 

break after the pandemic and 

p r o v i d e d  m u c h  n e e d e d  

relaxation after two years of 

stress and uncertainty.

                                                                                                                                                     

Bernadette Dease
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Un c l e   Pa u l

Uncle Paul / Paully as everyone fondly knew him 
was a wonderful human being.

He was a man with many imperfections but that's 
what made him perfect. He had his shortcomings 
and demons to deal with, but don't we all? He was 
an integral part of the community and spent most of 
his retired life dedicated to the service of the church 
office where he began working in the early 90's 
until he resigned in 2015. 

At the onset of his service - He was put in charge of 
the cemetery and played an important role in 
identifying lost graves that were buried 
underground. He did his job with great efficiency; 
he was very meticulous in maintaining records. 
Whatever work or task he took up he did it with 
great dedication and perfection. He was also a 
member of the Dadar A.A group since the late 70's. 
As a beacon of the A.A his contribution is too large 
to fit into words. He helped so many people 
transform their lives and overcome alcoholism.

Paul the master of ceremonies made so many 
people's special day even more special with his 
grace and humour. As many will remember he was 
one of the best Compere's around - the passion, 
flair and panache with which he handled a 
gathering was unmatched. Senior citizen picnics 
and parties were always incomplete without the 
vibrant voice of Paul calling out the numbers in his 
signature style. Paul was also very passionate 
about maintaining the heritage cross situated in 
front of Joseph Mansion ever since he was a young 
boy. He would get the community to gather there 
every month of May and would encourage the little 
ones to come forward to recite the Rosary. He also 
took it upon himself to procure the survey papers of 
the cross to ensure that it would not be demolished 
at the time religious structures were being 
targeted. 

His love and affection was not merely limited to his 
kith and kin. He loved to meet people. His quest for 

knowledge always 
l e d  t o  g r e a t  
conve rsa t i ons  w i t h  
people known and unknown. 
To his friends and family he was someone who 
they could always turn to for advice and counsel. 
We will always miss his great sense of humour and 
ability to lucidly narrate anecdotes and stories. I 
am sure many will have pleasant memories with 
him that will always be cherished! He will always be 
remembered as someone who gave back so much 
more than he took!

Quoted below is a Tribute in memory of Paul 
Fernandes, written by Dr. Belinda Vaz.

Quote
Paul Fernandes was one of a kind. He has 
contributed immensely to our society in many 
ways. He was instrumental in instilling a sense of 
community amongst those living in the old Luis 
building, through the recital of the Rosary every 
evening, having uniform stars and decorations 
during Christmas and helping organize the 
Christmas parties. The Christmas tree parties 
were legendary and something that all the kids 
looked forward to. Whenever any little one went up 
to collect their gifts from Santa, he would yell, “Put 
her in the bag!" 

He was passionate about the Society and was very 
organized, meticulous and neat in maintaining 
records, etc. He took on responsibilities even 
during the latter part of his life. He overcame many 
challenges in his life through sheer grit and 
determination and supported many young men in 
their journey towards freedom from addictions. 

He had a keen sense of inquiry and even during his 
later years would seek knowledge about various 
newer scientific discoveries and innovative 
engineering techniques. He will be missed. May 
his soul be one with the Divine!
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ensured that The Eucharistic Celebration could 

be attended by people from all over & on 

special occasions he would sit with us volunteers 

through all the masses, giving us the support 

we  all  needed.

In today's day, when the old & aged are left 

alone, we can take a leaf from his book. His 

genuine affection, his listening ear & meaningful 

deeds towards his aged Parishioners & Priest 

brethren can teach us a lot. His regular visits & 

meals at Clergy Home on Vianney Sunday, Maundy 

Thursday, etc spending time with our ailing or 

elderly priest is a lesson for us to respect and take 

care of our aged parents.

His little acts brought joy to the aged parishioners 

which cannot be expressed in words. He was 

the walking stick for our young & old parishioners, 

prodding all to take that extra step knowing 

that Fr. Leslie was there to help n guide them 

along if they faltered.

We, the parishioners will have countless more 

incidents to narrate and remember & I am sure these 

incidents will not permit us to say Goodbye or 

Farewell, but will forever keep the bond between 

Goregaon & Dadar alive. We thank the PPC 

Executive Committee for the good planning and 

execution of this program in short notice time and 

also thank the Board of Management for all the 

support and help.

Fr. Leslie, We pray God Bless you, Guide you & give 

you the health & strength to carry on your mission 

always.

We, the Parishioners of Our Lady of Salvation 

Parish, Dadar, do not say Goodbye, but say - See 

You Soon, especially as we await the Golden 

Jubilee Day of your Priestly Ordination.

Judith Monteiro

t is my privilege and honour today to say a few 

words of Thanks to Our Rev Fr. Leslie Almeida. IKnowing & having interacted with Fr. Leslie 

over the last 4 years, I hope I am able to do justice 

to this 6ft tall Priest whose actions  are  as  tall  as  

he  is.

All we knew was that he was an ex-Principal, so 

yes he was expected to be stern & strict, But 

behind all that emerged a Loving, caring, helpful 

and  yes  naughtily  smiling  Priest.

Full of enthusiasm, a stickler for Perfection, he 

led from the front. I am sure most of us will have our 

own fond memories of time with Fr. Leslie, so do I.

I worked in his team as a SVP member, a pandemic 

volunteer, a lector and was blessed to learn from his 

meticulous planning and executing of any and 

every job undertaken by him.

His love for the poor & marginalised could be seen 

in the way he tirelessly arranged for & distributed 

foodgrains to needy families in Dadar, Worli & 

other neighbouring parishes during the 

Pandemic. He would not hesitate to dig into his 

own pocket if an emergency arose, cos he 

always said " God will provide ". He went out of 

his way to help solve the problems of those 

struggling with hospital bills - even calling up the 

Nuns in charge & following up till the end.

We glimpsed the love for his Vocation in his 

selfless act on Maundy Thursday this year, as he 

washed & kissed the feet of 12 physically 

challenged parishioners - a 1st in this parish.

Fr. Leslie's silent dedication to his Priesthood didn't 

go unnoticed, as he went about sick calls, 

confessions (once even keeping the congregation 

waiting for mass to begin as he finished hearing 

the last 2 in line). During the Pandemic, once 

the Church doors reopened, his perfect planning 

FAREWELL MESSAGE TO 

REV FR. LESLIE ALMEIDA
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An hour before Him,

Take's away my whims

And fantasies,

And draws me into divine ecstacies.

An hour before Him,

Gives me one hour lesser to sin

And turn it all rather into prayer

Sweetly gushing from the river of my heart.

An hour before Him,

And I know

There's no other

Way to go!

An hour before Him,

Rich memories with my Saviour,

The ones that I will always

Ponder, relish and savour.

Sr. Carol Godinho

Community No. 6

Animators,

Collaborators,

You are indeed

A batch of cultivators!

In a vineyard

Where work is plenty,

You say ''plough''

From eleven to twenty!

A great boon to our constituencies,

Despite inconveniences, see,

You stay prompt,

Especially during emergencies.

Extended hands to the priests,

You play the ''guitarist'' and the ''florist'',

Thus bringing down heaven,

To the last, the lost and the least.

Sr. Carol Godinho

Community No. 6

Just an Hour! Animators

FHC CLASS

1st Prize - Mareesa Cardoz

2nd Prize - Alvan Mendonca

3rd Prize - Aaria D'costa

Standard 3 - Prize winners

1) Peter Rodrigues

2) Jaden D'Souza

3) Krusalda Dias

WINNERS
STDS. 9 & 10

Elizabeth D'souza

Richila Fernandes

Doris Fernandes

Jeswin Menachery

Nathan Mendes

STDS. 5 & 6

Althea D'souza

Ria Fernandes

Leona

Jude Anthony John
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Community Parish council members, Community coordinators and 

animators commissioned on Laity Sunday 26th June 2022

COMM NO .1       NAME: ST AUGUSTINE     ST MATHEW ZONE
NAME CONTACT
NORA VAZ PPC 8779331729
ROSY DIAS SCC CORDINATOR 9870742278
IRENE RODRIGUES ANIMATOR 8082763671
EVETTE RODRIGUES ANIMATOR 9930833042
ESTHER PINTO ANIMATOR 9869367706
LAVINA PEDNEKAR ANIMATOR 9819652545
LIBANIA FERNANDES ANIMATOR 9820947725
KIM D'SOUZA ANIMATOR 9820708702
URSULA CARVALHO ANIMATOR 9820745702
SHAMIRA D’SOUZA ANIMATOR 9619072888
ANITA PAIS ANIMATOR 9920325443

COMM. NO 2.    NAME: ST ANTHONY    ST LUKE ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
ASHWIN D’SILVA PPC 9821234851
MACRINA  RODRIGUES SCC COORDINATOR 9833783704
LEVINISIA D’SOUZA ANIMATOR 9821512915
JESSIE GODINHO ANIMATOR 9820063448
GORETTI D’SOUZA ANIMATOR 9820501655

COMM NO 3     NAME: ST. FAUSTINA       ST  MATHEW ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
PEPPY DIAS PPC 9869100677
LYMRAINA FERNANDES SCC CORDINATOR 7738363097
YVONNE RODRIGUES ANIMATOR 9819555454
MILAGRIN J. D’SOUZA ANIMATOR 9004745584
JEAN ANTHONY ANIMATOR 7506110172

COMM. NO 4.   ST THERESA - CHILD JESUS     ST. LUKE ZONE
NAME  CONTACT

PPC 
SUNIL TAURO SCC CORDINATOR 9870205007

COMM NO 5.           NAME: ST PETER       ST. MARK ZONE
NAME  CONTACT

PPC 
DOMINIC MASCARENHAS SCC CORDINATOR 9820004050
CHRISTINA E. PEREIRA ANIMATOR 9653217133

COMM NO 6    NAME: ST CHRISTOPHER    ST LUKE ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
RYAN FERNANDES PPC 9820771010
WILFRED PEREIRA SCC CORDINATOR 9833986237
REMMY NUNES LUKE ZONAL COOR. 7045352331
VANESSA JOHN CLUSTER 2 ANIMATOR 7977748123
VIRGINA RODRIGUES ANIMATOR 9920569771
SANCIA MATHRAY ANIMATOR 9867538762

COMM NO 7.      NAME: ANDREW        ST MARK ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
GEORGE FERNANDES PPC 90822795553
PHILOMENA D’SOUZA SCC CORDINATOR 9820853821
MAGDELINE MENDES ANIMATOR 9930085945
CLARA FERNANDES ANIMATOR 9137397136

COMM.NO 8. NAME:ST. FRANCIS XAVIER ST. MARK ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
CHRISTINE ATHOGIAUS PPC 9768507613
GEORGE D’MELLO SCC CORDINATOR 9819401032
OLINDA PEREIRA ANIMATOR 9867153342
LIZANN LOBO ANIMATOR 9004686208

COMM NO 9.          NAME: ST BLAISE     ST MARK ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
PRAMILA REBELLO PPC 8779667840
GRISELDA FERNANDES SCC CORDINATOR 9920928035
ELVIRA CARDOZ ANIMATOR 9769384103
STEFFI FERNANDES ANIMATOR 8169328134
PAMELA D’MELLO ANIMATOR 8879061117
PAULINE FERNANDES ANIMATOR 9137503602

COMM NO 10.  NAME: ST LAWERENCE   ST. MARK ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
ALFRED NOGUERIA PPC 9892689434
ANITA DIAS SCC CORDINATOR 8879808641

COMM NO 11.    NAME: VINCENT DE PAUL    ST. JOHN
NAME  CONTACT
ALAN FERNANDES PPC 8291182037
JACINTO FERNANDES SCC CORDINATOR 9892155458
JOANNE FERNANDES ANIMATOR 8422095073
BLANCHE FERNANDES ANIMATOR 9167617940
BELINDA MENEZES ANIMATOR 9702491920

COMM NO 12     NAME:ST MARIA GORETTI     ST JOHN
NAME  CONTACT
ELIZABETH THOMAS PPC 9167707326
BERNARD SCC CORDINATOR 9930168780
SALVADOR ANIMATOR 8097818599
MARTHA A. D’SOUZA ANIMATOR 9702277223
NOLETTI PEREIRA ANIMATOR 9819615498
EFFIE ANIMATOR 9702597242
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COMM NO 13       NAME: ST ANNE         ST MARK ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
HELEN FERNANDES PPC 998783328
CALVIN FERNANDES SCC CORDINATOR 9653308126
AVELINE ANIMATOR 9869946679
MARIE ANIMATOR 9823392905
JOVITA GOMES ANIMATOR 9869945579

COMM NO 14.          ST MARTIN          ST MATHEW ZONE
NAME  CONTACT

PPC 
JOANNA R. FERNANDES SCC CORDINATOR 9870110392

COMM NO 15            NAME: ST JUDE       ST JOHN ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
PETER LOBO PPC 9869939371
PAUL XAVIER FERNANDES SCC CORDINATOR 9769028283
DELPHINE P. FERNANDES ANIMATOR 9833507949
ALECENIA MENDES ANIMATOR 8454959181

COMM NO 16.     NAME: ST GONZALO  ST. MARK ZONE
  GRACIA  

NAME CONTACT
HYGINUS DSOUZA PPC 9820044049

SCC CORDINATOR

COMM NO 17.       NAME: ST THOMAS ST LUKE ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
OBREIN D’SOUZA PPC 9702376276
SHOBA D’SOUZA SCC CORDINATOR 9820345715
JENNIFER D’SA ANIMATOR 9820609600
PIERRE D’SOUZA ANIMATOR 9820042251

COMM NO 18        NAME:  ST PAUL     ST MATHEW ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
TERRENCE VALLES PPC 9819726257
LEO RODRIGUES SCC CORDINATOR 9920309703
JONITA MENDES ANIMATOR 9769050288
NATASHA LIMA ANIMATOR 9820560767
JUDITH MONTEIRO ANIMATOR 9323691562
OLGA D'SILVA ANIMATOR 7021658395

COMM NO 19.        NAME: STSEBASTIAN      ST. JOHN 
NAME   CONTACT
SALVATION FERNANDES PPC 9833396841

SCC CORDINATOR

COMM. NO 20   NAME: ST JOHN THE BAPTIST   ST LUKE
NAME  CONTACT
SANGEETA VALLADARES PPC 9769964270
ANITA DSOUZA SCC CORDINATOR 9819980087

COMM NO 21   NAME: ST. DOMNIC    ST MATHEW ZONE
           SAVIO

NAME  CONTACT
SAVIO FERNANDES PPC 7738314007
AMELIA D’COSTA SCC CORDINATOR 9833359483
VALERIE FERNANDES ANIMATOR 9892179062
STERZELLE D’COSTA ANIMATOR 9619020871
ALISHA GODINHO ANIMATOR 8291399593
ANTONETTE FERNANDES ANIMATOR 9920348952
COLINE D’SOUZA ANIMATOR 9819695570

COMM NO 22     NAME: ST. MICHAEL        ST. JOHN ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
SANDRA FERNANDES PPC 9920925332
ALEX  DSOUZA SCC CORDINATOR 9769440624
ANGEIA FERNANDES SCC CORDINATOR 9702857406

COMM NO 23.      NAME: HOLY FAMILY      ST LUKE ZONE
NAME  CONTACT
DAPHNE PEREIRA PPC 9821160331
ANDREW FERNANDES SCC CORDINATOR 9920543856
NANCY FERNANDES ANIMATOR 9930424472
CECILIA FERNANDES ANIMATOR 9920883360
SILVIA NORONHA ANIMATOR 9167782357
AMANDA PEREIRA ANIMATOR 9004519084
VELENCIA MENDES ANIMATOR 7045260445
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PARENT'S DAY
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GRANDPARENT'S DAY

A joint meeting of PPC representatives, SCC coordinators and 

animators was held on 20th July 2022 to plan and execute the 

Grand Parents Day and Zonal Parents day event.  46 members 

were present for this meeting.  

We thank all those who actively worked to make both these 

programs a grand success.  Around 225 gifts were distributed 

to  the  Grand  parents  of  our  Parish.  

We would thank the Board of Management for organizing 

gifts of Bath Towels for the Grand Parents day celebration and 

for the snack boxes organized for Parents Day Celebration 2022 

at  the  4  zones.
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VIANNEY SUNDAY

The Parish Pastoral Council in 

collaboration with our Cells & 

Associations organized The 

Vianney Sunday Celebration 

2022.  The program was very 

much appreciated by our Priests 

Team. We thank all the organizers 

and participants for the success of 

this program.  We also thank the 

cells and associations that offered 

food items and desserts for our 

Priests Team Lunch Celebration.  

A l s o  t h a n k  t h e  B o a r d  o f  

management for the gifts and 

support.
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CARD MAKING COMPETITION
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